
Cancellation of Classes and/or Closure of the University of South Alabama 
Campus 
 
General 
 
As a result of an unusual occurrence (e.g. hurricane) it may be necessary to cancel classes or 
close the University or a specific campus for reasons of public safety.  The purpose of this policy 
is to establish guidelines related to the University=s ability to continue to offer classes and 
maintain normal services and facilities.  A significant portion of the University community relies 
on public transportation and the ability to commute to the various campuses; and to outline the 
procedures which will be followed in situations of this kind. 
 
Policy 
 

1. The University will remain open during normal scheduled hours unless there is a 
situation which makes it extremely difficult or hazardous for faculty, staff or 
students to occupy University facilities or to remain on campus.  The primary 
goal will be the University=s ability to continue classes, research and normal 
business operations with the ability of faculty, staff, and students to travel to and 
from the University campuses.  In unusual situations, the University will extend 
the normal hours of operation of facilities and services to provide food and shelter 
for people unable to leave. 

 
2. The decision to cancel some or all classes may be made separately from the 

decision to close a portion or all of the University.  Factors contributing to the 





to the cancellation of classes or University Closure. 
 
                       b.  The University Public Relations department will prepare media notices 

and  inform the local news media of the cancellation of classes and/ or the 
 continuation of classes.   

 
 c. Vice Presidents will be responsible for contacting their assigned 

department  representatives and for initiating any required response 
activities.  

 


